

Cledford Primary School Newsletter

Telephone: 01606 663667

Website: http://www.cledford.cheshire.sch.uk

Email: admin@cledford.cheshire.sch.uk

Issue 212 10th March 2023

Dear parents and carers

This week we've had wooden spoon characters galore arriving at school. On Tuesday, Mrs Phillipson and I had the honour of selecting the winning entries. Congratulations to Sophia-Lily (Rec), Charlotte (Y1), Ellie (Y2), Liza (Y3) and Oliver (Y6). All our spoons are now proudly on display.

We also had an exciting visit from 'Down Syndrome Cheshire' who delivered lots of boxes of gingerbread socks to some of our prefects in preparation for Odd Sock day later this month.

Have a great weekend.

Stay safe and warm.

Mr Adlington Principal



Illegal Parking

We have noticed several parents parking on the double yellow lines and solid white lines near school. This is illegal and is disappointing. When the police and traffic wardens are in attendance, it does not happen. Please park safely and respectfully for the safety of our pupils, neighbours and yourself.



Friday 17th March



Children can come into school wearing something red (along with their school uniform) on Friday 17th March. Please make any donations to Comic Relief by clicking on the link below. Thank you

www.justgiving.com/rednoseday23-cledfordprimary-school

Easter Service

We will be visiting St Michael and All Angels once again for our Easter service at 10am on Friday 31st March. If you wold like to volunteer to walk with the school, please contact the office. You will be needed at school from 9:15am. Many thanks

Merits

- 1 Miss Parton/Miss Welch Felix B, for coming to school ready and doing some wonderful writing in phonics.
- 2 Mrs Higgins Sophie S, for trying hard to make her handwriting even neater and smaller. Well done, Sophie!
- 3 Mrs Phillipson Ava G, for her beautiful handwriting in her golden writing.
- 4 Mrs Giblin Georgina T, for a great factual golden write.
- 5 Mr Varnom Isla B, for writing a brilliant story about The Bog Baby.
- 6 Miss Addis Roman M, for his super handwriting and for using challenging vocabulary within his English.
- 7 Miss Platt Joshua L, for his outstanding writing about the gladiator
- 8 Miss Gee Jude J, for an amazing attitude to learning during English, enabling him to produce some incredible paragraphs based on the
- 9 Mrs Appleton/Mrs Peters Blake A, for his effective writing well chosen language choices!
- 10 Mr Gill Carter T, for showing a real effort to improve his presentation this week. Keep it up, Carter.
- 11 Mrs Marsland Amelia P, for her excellent reasoning in maths Thinking like a true mathematician!
- 12 Miss Wagstaff Ethan M, for excellent knowledge and understanding in history.

EYFS News

'The Naughty Bus' created mess and chaos in our classroom this week. It really got the children thinking. They have drawn maps, written labels and sentences and imagined where the bus might go next. In maths, we have been looking at odd and even numbers - noticing the pattern of odd, even, odd, even etc and predicting whether the number that comes next will be an even or an odd number. By using the Numicon, the children have been able to see the number 'shape' and have used this to find pairs and the odd one out. In PE, the children have been learning how to play team games, negotiate the spaces around them and follow the rules of the game. They did a fantastic job!

To kick off next week's story on Monday we would like to have a 'Pyjama Day.' Please can the children come to school wearing pyjamas, dressing gowns etc with enough layer's underneath to keep them warm? They will need to wear their normal school shoes ready for playing outside. The 'journey' next week will be a magical one!

Please remember to provide permission for us to take your child to Delamere Forest on our very own 'journey' on the 29th March. Payments and permission can be given via the school app.

Please note: we have A LOT of PE kit and uniform without names. Please check your child's clothes over the weekend and add names if they have been washed off over time. If you have any missing clothes, please let us know.

Have a great weekend, The EYFS team

Be an attendance

HERO!

ere -

Ready

On time

Everyday

Dates for your diary

Thursday 9^{th –} March 16th – Book fair

Tuesday 14th March - Year 5 visit to IWM

Wednesday 15th March – EYFS forest school parent invitation

- Friday 17th March Red Nose Day wear something red!
- Monday 20th March Science Day
- Tuesday 21st March Gingerbread socks for sale (£1.00 cash donation to Down Syndrome awareness)

Tuesday 21th March – Class 6 family lunch

- Wednesday 22nd March Class 7 family lunch
- Thursday 23rd March Class 8 family lunch
- Friday 24th March Dress down (Easter egg donations for the PTFA please!)

Tuesday 28th and 29th March - Easter Bingo

Wednesday 29th March – Reception visit to Delamere

- Friday 31st March Easter celebration of St Michael's Church
- Friday 31st March School closes for Easter

Monday 17th April – School opens

Wednesday 19th April – Parent meeting Fox Howl (Yr 2)

Attendance

CLASS OF THE WEEK

Class 3 (Mrs Phillipson) - 98.61%

WHOLE SCHOOL WEEK: 95.22% WHOLE SCHOOL YEAR: 93.51%

Class 1: 96.44% Class 8: 93.27%
Class 2: 98.15% Class 9: 85.71%
Class 3: 98.61% Class 10: 97.10%
Class 4: 92.75% Class 11: 97.12%
Class 5: 94.02% Class 12: 93.78%

Class 6: 97.57% Class 7: 96.30%

